Canyon Lake Forest POA – August 20, 2020 Meeting Minutes (Covid-19 Protocols followed)

Board Members Attending:  Rubin Robledo, Bonnie Taylor, Amy Bonorden, Monica Orms, and Melissa Gonzales.
Board Members Absent:  Deon Royster
Members Attending:  15

Motion to call meeting to order was made by Rubin Robledo at 7:02 pm.  Motion was seconded and passed.
June Annual Meeting Minutes were approved as issued by Bonnie Taylor.
Reports given Board of Directors and Actions presented for vote:
Melissa Gonzales (Pool/Clubhouse Director) – The pool remains closed at the present time because of Covid-19 as was voted for at annual meeting.  Replacement of clubhouse air conditioners is still being worked on.  Additional cost for installment and new electric is being researched and priced.  Trash service was cancelled because of lack of service needed at this time.  Landscaping and mowing has been contracted out on an “as needed” basis.  This seems to be much more cost effective at the present time.  It was mentioned that we could possibly sell the lawnmower.
Monica Orms (filling in for Deon Royster) – Eight new building permits and additions up for a vote for approval:  757 Canyon Bend (pending payment), 1547 Bonnyview, 490 Eastview, 502 Eastview, 590 Hillcrest Forest, 1151 Eastview, 1572 Hillcrest Forest, and 1540 Canyon Bend.  Motion was made and seconded to approve building and additions.  All in favor and motion passed.  A letter was sent to a homeowner who is living out of an RV on their property as well as having a port-a-potty on the back of their property.  Initial advisement concerning an already combined lot and the possibility of building a duplex was discussed.  
Monica Orms (Treasurer) –  Approximately 70% of 2020/2021 Maintenance Fees have been collected so far.  Second notices will be sent out in the next 1 to 2 weeks.  Statement of Financial Position and Statement of Financial Performance were reviewed.
New Business:
The floor was opened up for discussion concerning reopening the pool.  Insurance coverage was discussed and the risk of a law suit affecting our ability to get insurance if we have a claim filed against the POA as well as the fact that we are still unable to follow all the protocols set by the state.  Trash service was canceled due to lack of service needed due to Covid-19.  It was explained as soon as we can reopen the pool and clubhouse a new service will be initiated but be more cost effective.   Melissa Gonzales shared the results of the Opinion Polls that were put on social media to get input for POA improvements.  The top two were 1. Playground repair / replacement and 2. Shade coverings for existing pool benches.  She will move forward on those improvements and report back to membership.
Other Business:
Bonnie Taylor addressed having a Fall clean-up committee and asked for volunteers.  Information will be posted on clfpoa.com.  Other committees that the POA would like to have volunteers for are Sports court refurbishing and holiday celebrations.
Meeting Adjourned:  8:05 pm
